
 
 

 
 

THE DEFENSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATION, PROSECUTION, AND DEFENSE OF 

SEXUAL ASSAULT IN THE ARMED FORCES 
 
 

 

ONE LIBERTY CENTER • 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET • SUITE 150 • ARLINGTON • VIRGINIA 22203 

 
October 30, 2017 

 
Major General David Glaser 
Commanding General  
U.S. Army Criminal Investigation Command 
27130 Telegraph Road 
Quantico, VA 22134 
 
Dear General Glaser: 
  

The Defense Advisory Committee on Investigation, Prosecution, and Defense of Sexual 
Assault in the Armed Forces (DAC-IPAD) was established by the Secretary of Defense in 
accordance with section 546 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2015, as 
amended. The Committee is tasked by its authorizing statute to advise the Secretary of Defense 
on the investigation, prosecution, and defense of allegations of rape, forcible sodomy, sexual 
assault, and other sexual misconduct involving members of the Armed Forces based on its 
review of such cases on an ongoing basis. 

 
As we begin our case review process, the DAC-IPAD respectfully requests your 

assistance in providing written responses to the enclosed Request for Information Set 5 (RFI Set 
5) regarding data related to adult sexual assault investigations closed in fiscal year 2017. Please 
provide your response to the DAC-IPAD by November 15, 2017. 

 
My point of contact is Colonel Steven Weir, JAGC, USA, Deputy Staff Director of the 

DAC-IPAD. He may be reached at (703) 693-3857 or via email at steven.b.weir.mil@mail.mil 
with any questions regarding this request. 
 

We look forward to working together with the Department of Defense and Military 
Services to assess issues related to sexual misconduct in the military. Thank you for your support 
and assistance with this important project.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Martha S. Bashford 

 Chair 
 
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 



 
 

 
 

THE DEFENSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATION, PROSECUTION, AND DEFENSE OF 

SEXUAL ASSAULT IN THE ARMED FORCES 
 
 

 

ONE LIBERTY CENTER • 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET • SUITE 150 • ARLINGTON • VIRGINIA 22203 

 
October 30, 2017 

 
Colonel Kirk Stabler 
Commander, Office of Special Investigations 
U.S. Air Force 
27130 Telegraph Road, Suite W-1683 
Quantico, VA 22134 
 
Dear Colonel Stabler: 
  

The Defense Advisory Committee on Investigation, Prosecution, and Defense of Sexual 
Assault in the Armed Forces (DAC-IPAD) was established by the Secretary of Defense in 
accordance with section 546 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2015, as 
amended. The Committee is tasked by its authorizing statute to advise the Secretary of Defense 
on the investigation, prosecution, and defense of allegations of rape, forcible sodomy, sexual 
assault, and other sexual misconduct involving members of the Armed Forces based on its 
review of such cases on an ongoing basis. 

 
As we begin our case review process, the DAC-IPAD respectfully requests your 

assistance in providing written responses to the enclosed Request for Information Set 5 (RFI Set 
5) regarding data related to adult sexual assault investigations closed in fiscal year 2017. Please 
provide your response to the DAC-IPAD by November 15, 2017. 

 
My point of contact is Colonel Steven Weir, JAGC, USA, Deputy Staff Director of the 

DAC-IPAD. He may be reached at (703) 693-3857 or via email at steven.b.weir.mil@mail.mil 
with any questions regarding this request. 
 

We look forward to working together with the Department of Defense and Military 
Services to assess issues related to sexual misconduct in the military. Thank you for your support 
and assistance with this important project.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
 Martha S. Bashford 
 Chair 
 
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 



 

 

 
 

THE DEFENSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATION, PROSECUTION, AND DEFENSE OF 

SEXUAL ASSAULT IN THE ARMED FORCES 
 

 

 

ONE LIBERTY CENTER • 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET • SUITE 150 • ARLINGTON • VIRGINIA 22203 

 

October 30, 2017 

 

Mr. Andrew L. Traver 

Director, Naval Criminal Investigative Service 

27130 Telegraph Road 

Quantico, VA 22134 

 

Dear Mr. Traver: 

  

The Defense Advisory Committee on Investigation, Prosecution, and Defense of Sexual 

Assault in the Armed Forces (DAC-IPAD) was established by the Secretary of Defense in 

accordance with section 546 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2015, as 

amended. The Committee is tasked by its authorizing statute to advise the Secretary of Defense 

on the investigation, prosecution, and defense of allegations of rape, forcible sodomy, sexual 

assault, and other sexual misconduct involving members of the Armed Forces based on its 

review of such cases on an ongoing basis. 

 

As we begin our case review process, the DAC-IPAD respectfully requests your 

assistance in providing written responses to the enclosed Request for Information Set 5 (RFI Set 

5) regarding data related to adult sexual assault investigations closed in fiscal year 2017. Please 

provide your response to the DAC-IPAD by November 15, 2017. 

 

My point of contact is Colonel Steven Weir, JAGC, USA, Deputy Staff Director of the 

DAC-IPAD. He may be reached at (703) 693-3857 or via email at steven.b.weir.mil@mail.mil 

with any questions regarding this request. 

 

We look forward to working together with the Department of Defense and Military 

Services to assess issues related to sexual misconduct in the military. Thank you for your support 

and assistance with this important project.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

                Martha S. Bashford 

 Chair 

  

 

Enclosure: 

As stated 



 
 

 
 

THE DEFENSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATION, PROSECUTION, AND DEFENSE OF 

SEXUAL ASSAULT IN THE ARMED FORCES 
 
 

 

ONE LIBERTY CENTER • 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET • SUITE 150 • ARLINGTON • VIRGINIA 22203 

 
  October 30, 2017 

 
Mr. Michael Berkow 
Director, Coast Guard Investigative Service 
2703 Martin Luther King Jr. Ave. SE 
Mail Stop 7305 
Washington DC  20593-7305 
 
Dear Mr. Berkow: 
  

The Defense Advisory Committee on Investigation, Prosecution, and Defense of Sexual 
Assault in the Armed Forces (DAC-IPAD) was established by the Secretary of Defense in 
accordance with section 546 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2015, as 
amended. The Committee is tasked by its authorizing statute to advise the Secretary of Defense 
on the investigation, prosecution, and defense of allegations of rape, forcible sodomy, sexual 
assault, and other sexual misconduct involving members of the Armed Forces based on its 
review of such cases on an ongoing basis. 

 
As we begin our case review process, the DAC-IPAD respectfully requests your 

assistance in providing written responses to the enclosed Request for Information Set 5 (RFI Set 
5) regarding data related to adult sexual assault investigations closed in fiscal year 2017. Please 
provide your response to the DAC-IPAD by November 15, 2017. 

 
My point of contact is Colonel Steven Weir, JAGC, USA, Deputy Staff Director of the 

DAC-IPAD. He may be reached at (703) 693-3857 or via email at steven.b.weir.mil@mail.mil 
with any questions regarding this request. 
 

We look forward to working together with the Department of Defense and Military 
Services to assess issues related to sexual misconduct in the military. Thank you for your support 
and assistance with this important project.  
 

Sincerely, 

     
 Martha S. Bashford 
 Chair 
 
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 
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